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‘Learning through Love, Fun and Faith’ 

 
Star Pupils 
 
Class 1  
All of class one for being so sensible today and yesterday for the supply teacher, whilst Mrs Norris-Green was absent.  
 
Class 2  
Amelia for her superb attitude and behaviour at the Zoo Lab workshop. Very impressive Amelia! 
 
Class 3 
TTRS - Luka 
Century - Holly 
Star pupil - Brandon for pushing himself in terms of his presentation and quality of his work! 
 
Class 4 
Star Pupil – Jasper for an extremely kind and helpful attitude this week 
Century - Henry C 
TTRS - Noah I 
 
House Points         
                          

House Points 

Eagles 118 

Falcons 101 

Vultures 96 

Condors 121 

    
Attendance (Leeds Target 97%) 
     

Class % 

Class 1 91.11% 

Class 2 98.02% 

Class 3 94.22% 

Class 4 92.81% 

 
 
Kestrels Before and After School Club  
This week the children have made crafts for Earth Day. They used their imagination to make some fabulous animals 
out of newspaper and we used bottle tops to make the shell of a turtle and other animal pictures. The children also 
used a paper plate to make an Earth man and there was lots of colouring in sheets and word searches. Mrs Tempest 

 
Dress Down Day - Friday 3rd May 2024 
If you wish your child to come into school in non-uniform, please could you provide your child with a suitable tombola 
prize for Up the Odda.  
 
 



 ZOOLAB  
Classes 1 and 2 were visited by ZOOLAB yesterday and the children had a great time meeting and learning about the 
many insects and animals that were brought in. These included a corn snake, giant African millipede, rats, giant African 
land snail etc. Thank you to the Friends of Hawksworth for funding this visit.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Up the Odda 2024 

Saturday 18th May 2024  

This popular event which raises substantial funds for Hawksworth CE Primary School 

especially when school budgets are ever decreasing these extra monetary funds are becoming 

ever more essential, will return again this year!    

The event also raises the school’s profile within the local community and over the years we 

have had a number of families join the school after they had attended this event and were 

able to experience our school community working together. 

Once again, we have a number of volunteers, including ex parents and ex pupils, helping out 

on the day but the organisers are in need of more people to help out on the day…so if any 

Parents, school staff or Governors could contribute some of their free time to support this 

annual school event it would be greatly appreciated!   

 

 

 

Star table  
 
Thank you to Adrienne (School Chef) and Julie (Assistant Chef) for taking 
time each week to set up the Star table for those children who have 
displayed courteous or helpful behaviour during the week within the school 
dining hall.  
 



  English Schools Football Association   

                     

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Team to play St Oswald’s CE Primary School – Monday 29th April 2024 
 

(GK) 
Benjamin 

 
Jonah                     Maxton  

 
Kellan  

 
Logan                 Zach                  Noah  

 
    Alfie Capt                Kingsley  

 
Subs: Henry C and Jasper  

 
Parking village  
There was a time when the school office staff would get five or more irate phone calls from villagers regarding parking 
before 8.50 am. I am pleased to say this has not been the case for a very a long time however we did have a phone 
call recently regarding a villager not being able to leave his house as his garage was blocked. His wife explained that 
this is occurring daily and asks that parents are more considerate with their parking. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Football news  

Left is the present League position of our football team 

following the 8-1 defeat to the undefeated League leaders 

Yeadon Westfield Juniors on Tuesday. Even though it was a 

heavy defeat and disappointing for the team I was proud how 

every player displayed a positive attitude until the final 

whistle. Player of the Match was our team Captain – Alfie, 

who chased every ball and scored our only goal. Due to 

Queensway cancelling their match this week as a result of a 

waterlogged pitch we were given a bye and a 1-0 victory. Our 

final match of the season is on Monday against St Oswald’s CE 

Primary…a very local derby of the church schools! Due to St 

Oswald’s having a back log of games to play and as the league 

closes next Monday our game will involve two very important 

halves – whatever the result of the first half will represent the 

score of the ‘home match’ and the second half will represent 

the score of the ‘away match’ – which may mean we could 

move up to third. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This will be a new section of the weekly issue of the Hawksworth Herald as part of our 150-year celebrations. Below 
are three screen shots of news stories that I have chosen from weekly issues of the Hawksworth Herald from June 
2015, April 2016 and November 2016. There are quite a few to choose from as I introduced the Hawksworth Herald 
over ten years ago and we have 370 plus issues saved on the school website! 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrating the Queen’s birthday 10.6.2015 
Left to right  
Mrs Dowling 
Mr Roche Year 6 teacher 
Mr Norris’s legs 
Mrs Swinton  
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This week’s photo gallery is Year 6 enjoying their Fire Safety talk from West Yorkshire Fire Brigade and participating 
in a science lesson.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Safeguarding  
At Hawksworth CE Primary School, the welfare of our children is of paramount importance to all members of our 
community, and safeguarding is a key responsibility for everyone.  
 
Our safeguarding team is currently: 
Mr D Norris (Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead) 
Mrs S Oliver (Assistant Headteacher and Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead) 
Mrs F Chalmers-Brown (School Business Manager, Mental Health Lead and Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead) 
Mrs J Archdale (Safeguarding Governor)  
  
 



Dates for the Diary 
 

 

Kind regards  

 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Summer 1  

Monday 6th May 2024  All Day    May Bank Holiday  

Wednesday 8th May 2024  2.30-3pm    Reading Workshop Class 1  

Monday 13th May – Thursday 16th May 2024       Year 6 SATS  

Tuesday 21st May 2024  All Day    Northern Arts Factory  

Summer 2  

Thursday 6th and Friday 7th June 2024  All Day    Bikeability Year 6 Only  

Monday 10th June 2024       Phonics Test  

Wednesday 19th June 2024  1.15-3pm    Sports Day  

Wednesday 26th June 2024  1.15-3pm    Sports Day Reserve  

Wednesday 10th July 2024  2.30-3pm   Curriculum Show Case  

Friday 28th June 2024  2.30-3pm    Stay and Play Class 1  

Wednesday 17th July 2024       Leavers’ Awards  

Thursday 18th July 2024       Leavers’ Performance  


